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Building Momentum: 
Literature Evangelism Team Breaks Records
By Becky St. Clair

Going into summer 2021, Eric 
Isaia, assistant literature director 
for Southeastern California 

Conference (SECC), assumed it would 
be a low year for literature evangelism. 
Due to the pandemic, their three regular 
programs were reduced to one, and 
instead of its usual 20-25 students, it 
would have only 12. It also seemed less 
friendly to approach a stranger’s door 
wearing a face mask, and therefore less 
likely to result in that door being opened.
 “I’m really happy I was wrong,” Isaia 
said with a grin.
 On average, summer literature 
evangelism e� orts in SECC garner around 
$120,000. Though the 2021 team was 
half the size they would have been in a 
regular year, and were operating during a 
pandemic, which complicated their work, 
the team earned nearly $192,000. This 
was not only a record amount in the SECC 
but also in the history of the Youth Rush 
literature evangelism program across the 
entire North American Division.
 “With all that’s been going on in the 
world, people are recognizing even 
more their need for the Lord,” Isaia said. 
“That, factored in with the loneliness a 
lot of people have experienced in recent 
months, played a huge role in our success 
this summer.”
 And that success was not just 
monetary; it was personal.
 Nicholas Lesch, a 2021 student 
colporteur, shared a story about a 
woman who gave him her last dollars in 
exchange for three books: Lessons of Love, 
Habits that Heal, and The Answer Book. 
She told him, “I am giving you this money 
because I need love, I need healing, and I 
need answers.”
 Joshua Roman, another student, 
shared about a man he’d encountered 
who had recently lost his mother and 
had been experiencing panic attacks, 
anxiety, and depression. He was taken to 
the hospital three times in the space of 

a week for severe chest 
pain and had made up his 
mind to take his own life.
 “He told God that if He 
truly existed, He would show Himself,” 
Roman recalled. “That was the day I 
arrived at his door, o� ering to pray 
with him.”
 God showed Himself this year in a big 
way, including to the students. At the 
end of the summer, 
eight of the 12 made 
a decision for baptism 
or re-baptism, and 
several have gone on 
to receive additional 
training in order to be 
leaders in the 2022 
program. 
 “We don’t know 
what the program 
will be able to safely 
do next summer,” 
Isaia admitted, “but 
we’re con� dent that 
with God’s leading 
we can build on the 
momentum from 
this year and reach 

even more of our communities—and our 
young people—for Christ.”

Anyone interested in being part of 
the 2022 SECC Youth Rush literature 
evangelism team can learn more and apply 
at seccyouthrush.com.

ABOVE: The SECC Youth Rush 
Team works in San Bernardino 
County. RIGHT: The SECC Youth 
Rush Team prays before going 

out into the community.


